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March 13, 2018
GBOS Work Session RE: Review of the 2017 budget
Minutes Final
9:30AM  Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 9:30AM  Jerry Fox, Co-Chairs
GBOS attending are Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington, Sam Daniel

Agenda Revisions and Approval
March 13, 2018 GBOS Work Session RE: Review of the 2017 budget agenda approved 4-0

Agenda:

1. Review the 2017 budget.  SAP program was initiated in September.  2017 is the only
year that will have two different accounting systems spanning the year.  SAP conversion does offer challenges to reviewing the budget information. In addition, all departments are paying IGC for SAP Loan Recovery, which is a new charge.
Parks and Rec:

Rentals of the park and campground have been above budgeted.

Summer Park Caretaker position has allowed us to stay on top of maintenance and complete projects.

In December there was a budget surplus of approximately $12,000.  

Fire:

Quarterly payments from MOA to GFRI equal $695,000 for the year.  In addition, there are some strange other line items showing currently, which will need to be examined.

Fire Dept construction is nearly complete, once it is done, the contingency funds will roll back to Girdwood accounts, approximately $270,000.


Police:

$618,000 per year in contract expenses plus $12,000 in building rental.

Whittier attorney Holly Wells has requested to meet with administrator of the Girdwood contract to discuss the change of leadership in Whittier.  Likely also initiate discussion with Whittier regarding next contract cycle.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Roads/Cemetery:

Until there is an actual cemetery operated by DHHS, funds are kept in the Roads account.  Working on RFP for schematic design work to go out to bid.
Lots of roads projects (see below), crew accomplished more with less funding than in the past.

Rentals are lower than in the past – budget was established after a very busy year of FVCS rentals.  IGCs are on pace.

Other: attached overview of parks and rec projects in 2017 and plans for 2018. 
Additional ideas:


add dog park area somewhere in Girdwood

add a small neighborhood playground to the plan when the Alyeska Playing field area is renovated.

Upcoming priority project is rebuild of the Little Bears facility, with or without garage next door.  The first step of this is to get text amendment to allow Child Care facility in the park, as it is not an allowed use in Girdwood Institutions and Parks areas.  Kyle is working with Robin Ward also to find solutions to the various impediments to the rebuild.    Plan currently is to include the garage in rebuild concept, however the garage is secondary and would be dropped if needed.  Completion of Industrial park phase 2 and 3 will help roads crew.

Review of roads projects 2017:
Lots of patching, culverts, ditching throughout town, and re-surfacing, particularly of bike path area along Arlberg and parts of Arlberg road.  There are more projects such as this for summer 2018.

GBOS wants to thank Burt and Jennifer for their hard work on Girdwood’s roads.  Kyle to invite them to a meeting.

Adjourn 10AM
Parks & Rec Overview:

Tennis Courts:  
Nets re-hung and new backboards were installed in May 2017.  Light maintenance throughout the summer.  Area cleaned, leaves blown out, doors locked for season in November.

2018:   Purchase and install Wind Screens


Girdwood Park:

Summer long brush clearing to open sightlines and keep them open through the park.

Worked with volunteers to improve disk golf course.

Moved some of the less-used bear proof trash cans to better location. Added system to keep trash cans open in winter.

Nissman Pavilion:

Summer long blowing out and cleanup.

2018: 
Replace BBQ Grill

Marlow Pavilion:

Managed rentals throughout the summer season

Summer long blowing out and cleanup

Total revenues of Marlow Rental are up over past years.  Created additional guidelines regarding rent-a-cans and dumpsters to meet increased demand.

Girdwood Campground:

Replaced camp site numbers, add material to paths and tent sites 

Coordination with campground host regarding projects/campground visitors.

Lots of bear activity throughout the summer.

2018: 
Continue improvements of tent sites

Ball Field:

Occasional clean-up inside ball field

Invasive weed spray in ball field for boundary lines.

2018: Replace the outfield fence line as it’s the last section to be replaced and is falling apart. 
Little Bears Playground:  

Worked with lots of volunteer groups adding wood chips, sand to sandbox, placing new pickets. Springtime cleanup of the grounds and fall leaf collection with occasional blow out of the area throughout the summer.

2018:
Improve picnic area


Repair rotten wood in sandbox area

Repair covers of chain climbing apparatus.


Seal wood on all play structures 


Leathers & Associates evaluation of playground and structures

Girdwood Skate Park:

Assisted Friends of the Skate Park in rehabilitation of the park:  3 ramps in spring and half pipe in fall.

Summer long clean-up and blowing out of the area

Assisted in local fundraising efforts:  Showdown Throwdown in February, Forest Fair in July, Holiday Bazaar in December.

2018:
Winter fundraiser partnership with Alyeska Resort (Feb)
Friends of the Skate park Work Party in spring


Help in planning and carrying out short and long term goals of FOSP


Assist with raffle of Chair 1 chair

Parking Area:

Coordinated rent-a-can and dumpster delivery/pickup

2018:
TBD planter/landscaping work associated with new Egloff road work and Little Bears Parking.

Soccer Field:

Worked with turf contractor on getting grass to grow more consistently throughout the turf area.

2018:
Continue to consider how to organize the area for better parking & safer access

Move bear proof trash containers that are under-utilized to better locations.


Replace shed with more durable storage system.

Lions Club Park:
Worked with Lions Club to spruce up the park, removing old worn out picnic tables and replacing with new ones that were purchased for that purpose.  YEP crew performed clearing of paths, assembly of tables and replacing the Lions Club Park sign.

2018:
Purchase more picnic tables and replace the remaining old ones.  Purchase new BBQ grills and install. Purchase park benches overlooking Glacier Creek.

Long Term:  Lions Club wants to build picnic pavilion

Town Square Park: 
Inside park: Weeding of garden beds, tackling invasive weeds.

Re-establishing outside edge of the park with weed whacking and clipping back plants.

Placed interpretive signs 


Perimeter of park:  Maintenance of planters around park, weeding of iris beds.

Added bear proof trash can at GVT bus stop

2018: 
Continue placing rocks under trees
Consider plan for garden beds that are overgrown with weeds

Add live tree to Town Square Park for Community Tree Lighting.

Beautification:  

Coordinated community planting day in June
Watering, fertilizing, deadheading, weeding summer long

Acquired perennials from other sources and moved them to add variety to existing perennial garden beds

2018:
Continue to acquire variety of plants for perennial beds

Nina’s Wall:
Found volunteer to do summer long maintenance of garden beds, staking tall plants, weeding
Assisted volunteer in adding wood chips in early season.  Scrubbed out fountain and replaced pump & water.
Community Center:

Purchased and placed white lights for trees outside Community Center.

Removed dead apple tree from north side of building.

2018:
Purchase bulbs to plant in garden bed.

Continue work on drip line project


Community Room:

Handle rentals for public use of Community room

Minor repair of tables and cleanup after rentals.

Worked with Library Boosters to purchase tree and promote Toys for Tots, Girdwood Angel Tree and Girdwood Food Pantry in November/December.

Community Room Rental revenue appeared to decline in 2017, but this is due to budget number based on years when FVCS used the room instead while the school was under discussion.

2018:
Consider improving audio/video capabilities in the room


Consider raising rates 

Little Bears and Glacier City hall: 

Removing unused junk from Glacier City Hall and making it functioning shop for both Park and Road Maintenance needs

Work with Little Bears to make sure their building is maintained, functional and safe for day care operations. 

Both buildings painted by MOA paint crew. 

Long Term: Replace these buildings

Trails Committee: 

Coordination of Trails Committee projects, including completion of Beaver Pond Trail with help from SCA; completion of the Girdwood Trails Management Plan Document.  Applied for grants with KMTA, Anchorage Park Foundation and Recreational Trails Grant program.  Removed blowdown trees on Iditarod Trail behind the school.

2018:
Begin new priority project:  Iditarod National Historic Trail.  Work with USFS and Army Corps of Engineers on permitting and trail work on the Lower Iditarod National Historic Trail.  Work on getting trail routes established with GPS.

Community Meeting Attendance:

Girdwood Chamber of Commerce

Girdwood Cemetery Committee

Friends of the Girdwood Skate Park

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

Girdwood Tennis Committee

Girdwood Trails Committee

Girdwood Trails Plan Working Group

Girdwood Land Use Committee

Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee
Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee

Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Hand Tram:
Replaced hand tram haul rope in July, tightened main cable.

Permanent fix of hand tram cart door

Unlocking/re-locking hand tram at season start and end.

Monthly inspections and repairs as needed. 

Assist in getting annual inspection complete, work on items addressed in inspection.

2018:
Check welds, sandblast and powdercoat tram cart.  Tighten rope and replace tram in May for the summer season.  Work on getting a passenger count for summer. 



Winter Grooming:  

Assist in scheduling and support of winter grooming & training volunteers 

Maintenance of snow machine and equipment 

Grooming   

Social Media & Websites:  

Posting as appropriate on social media.  

Keep GBOS website up to date.

Other Contracts:

Initiate annual re-establishment of contracts for window washing at community center, invasive weeding and turf maintenance

Parks staff handled mutt mitts and trash collection all year. 

GBOS Grants:

Update grant documents, public notice the grant cycle as required.

Work with grant applicants to prepare for GBOS review and revision forms

Issue contracts

Assist with year-end documentation

Other Grants:  

Grant programs worked on in 2017:

Anchorage Parks foundation grant for Lower Iditarod Trail ($17,000 granted but requested extension pending permitting process)
KMTA grant for Trails Management Plan ($7,000 granted and reimbursed)


Grants applied for in 2017:

Anchorage Park Foundation grant for Skate Park ($5,000 granted and reimbursed)

Anchorage Park Foundation grant for Beaver Pond Trail $8250 for SCA Crew granted and reimbursed)
KMTA grant for California Creek Bridge on INHT ($5,000 pending permits)

Recreational Trails Grant $50,000 (should hear in January) 

2018:
KMTA grant cycle in spring (purchase of GPS equipment to use on trails)
Land and Water conservation Grant (Focus project TBD)

2017 Summer Road projects


Winter Maintenance: 

· Applied 977 yards of traction E-chips to the service area

· Cold patched roads that where asphalt potholing was constant from the warm and wet winter
· Plowed and stored snow

· Steam thaw

Spring projects: 

· Advanced pothole patching before spring grading of all dirt roads
· Back fill lamp post in Townsquare with pea gravel to keep garbage out
· Spring street sweeping of all paved roads, week of April 26th 
· Dust control, calcium chloride application all dirt roads, started May1st

· Vac-truck all storm water system intakes

· Removed Junk cars for the Fire Department 
· Brushing of bike paths and roadways shoulders

· Crack sealed 7,111 linear feet of asphalt roads

· Remove abandon cars around town

Fall Projects: 

· Sweep streets

· Clean up leaves and clean out storm intakes 

· Grade and compact all roads before freeze 
· Bring in winter sanding chips

· Grind up brushings 
Airport Side: 

Arlberg

· Repave the last two remaining section between Nina’s wall and intersection with Tram Way

· Grade and compact shoulders to maintain drainage
· Paved Arlberg and Alyeska Intersection

· Overlaid paved the bike path section between Moose Meadows and Nina’s Wall
Alyeska View

· Improve drainage between Davos and Cortina

· Brushing
Aspen Mountain

· Ditch entire North side of road

· Fix drainage at the end of the road

Brighton

· Ditch each side and replace culvert at 306, 321, 377 Brighton

Alpine Meadows

· 966 Replace driveway culvert

Challenge/Mountain Side: 

Taos

· Replace cross culvert at intersection of Chrystal mountain

Brighton

· Dig out road bed and remove organic/wood material that causes constant potholing

Chrystal Mountain

· Ditching improvements on several aspects of the road

· Clean out cross culvert at White pass intersection
Deb’s Way Trailhead

· Finish Path Improvements 

· Re-set bollards

Timberline side:

Alta

· Remove old culvert closest to 260 Alta and replace with new, creates an overall drainage if the main line plugs up

Alyeska View to Higher Terrace

· Install curtain drain for spring water in front of 270 Alyeska View

· Alyeska View (Northland to Upper Terrace hill needs ditching improvements)

Loveland

· Ditch both sides and replace culverts at 137,120,134
Alpine Meadows

· Ditching down left side between Northland and Loveland

· Cross Culvert at corner of Megeve

· Several Driveway culverts along this stretch
Tanner 

· Replace culvert at 152,132,135 and ditch 

· Brush entire ditch line

· pave

Barron

· Brush ditch line

· Clean Ditch line

· Exam culverts for replacement

· Pave
Timberline

· Replace and lower cross culvert at 766 

· Ditch and replace culverts from 649 to 540 Timberline

· New Cross culvert at Timberline and Alpine Meadows intersection

Townsquare

Girdwood Park and Tennis court parking lot area

· Improve drainage

· Improve parking surface

Mine Roads

Gunnysack Mine

· Replace culvert at Sproat and Gunnysack intersection
· New Driveway culverts at 383 and 357 Sproat road
· Ditch down both sides of the hill to connect with new DOT drainage system

Old Town

2017 Project and Beyond

· Brush dike road 

· Add RAP to Main between Gold and end of road

Road Maintenance Yard

2017 Project and Beyond

· Electric to Bull rail

· Lights installed

· Hydroseed

· Build fence

· Continue relocating GFD to their new lot

· Continue stockpile of RAP and high quality road material as it becomes available
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